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This letter clarifies the rights of all students in New York to enjoy a safe and 

nondiscriminatory educational environment without regard to their gender identity; and confirms 
the ongoing obligation of all school districts in New York State to protect those rights under state 
and federal law. 

 
On Monday, February 12, 2018, the United States Department of Education (“USDOE”) 

confirmed that it would no longer investigate civil rights complaints from transgender students 
denied access to bathrooms consistent with their gender identity.   In light of this announcement, 
and the February 2017 decision by USDOE and the federal government to rescind guidance that 
clarified protections for transgender students under federal statutory law, the New York State 
Office of the Attorney General (“OAG”), the New York State Education Department (“SED”) and 
the New York State Board of Regents find it imperative once again to remind school districts 
across New York State that – irrespective of the federal government’s recent announcement – they 
have independent duties to protect transgender students from discrimination and harassment in 
their schools and at all school functions. 

 
Through our offices’ joint efforts, we have committed to ensuring that all students in New 

York State attend school in safe and supportive environments in which they can learn and thrive.  
Our offices will continue to use all the existing tools of federal, state, and local law to ensure that 
trl,USDOE’s  own 

interpretation and enforcement of Title IX, the federal statute prohibiting discrimination on the 
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However, we note that even after USDOE rescinded its Title IX guidance in 2017, school districts 
in other states have faced legal action under both Title IX and other federal law – e.g., federal 
constitutional claims – for restricting transgender students’ access to bathrooms consistent with 
their gender identity.2 

 
Furthermore, the USDOE’s announcement has no bearing upon school districts’ 

independent duties, under New York State law, to protect their transgender students and ensure 
those students’ equal access to all school resources and programming.  Specifically, New York 
State’s Dignity for All Students Act (“DASA”) expressly prohibits discrimination and harassment, 
on school property or at a school function, on the basis of a student’s gender identity or expression.3  
Based on this, SED issued guidance to all New York State school districts in July 2015, entitled 
“Guidance to School Districts for Creating a Safe and Supportive School Environment for 
Transgender and Gender Nonconforming Students.”4  That guidance specifically addresses 
gender-segregated fa.15 (eci)lities, like bathrooms, lo.15 ker rooms, and changing areas.  The guidance also 
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and SED will continue to provide schools and families with guidance and support to ensure that 
our schools are safe havens for students where they can focus on learning; their civil rights are 
protected; and they have opportunities to succeed in school and life.   

 
 
 
   

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
  Eric T. Schneiderman     MaryEllen Elia 
  Attorney General     Commissioner of Education 
 
 


